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PN Coal 2022 EA Roadshow 
 
Dear Traincrew,  
 
The AFULE have been engaged in negotiations with Pacific National Coal for close to 
nine months to reach a new Enterprise Agreement (EA) for all members. 
 
Member feedback early on during bargaining was that conditions were the main priority 
during these negotiations, and with a lot of hard work we have achieved this. 
 
The AFULE believe this is a fair outcome based on the current industrial climate and 
are encouraging members to vote YES to the proposal. 
 
PN informed your state office late last Thursday that “roadshows” to highlight changes 
to traincrew would commence this week. 
 
Your state organiser, Thomas O’Rourke, who was at the bargaining table for the entirety 
of bargaining will be at Sarina, Coppabella, and Bowen depots to attend the roadshows 
as communicated by PN, and to also field your questions. 
 
Due to the late notice from the company, Tom could not attend the Gracemere 
roadshow. Members with queries may call Tom directly on 0407 818 905 to discuss the 
negotiations and improvements achieved. 
 
The Pacific National Coal (Qld) 2022 agreement has improvements for all members, 
and I wish to take this opportunity to thank our AFULE member bargaining reps, 
Jonathon Lloyd and Aaron Cuff for their valuable assistance throughout this process.  
 
Please contact us on traincrew@afule.org.au or 3844 9163 if you would like further 
information. 
 
Yours fraternally,  
 

 
Mick McKitrick 
State Secretary 
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